
 

 
 
 

January 12, 2021 

 

Deputy Attorney General Jane Young 

New Hampshire Department of Justice 

33 Capitol Street 

Concord, NH 03301 

 

Dear Deputy Attorney General Young: 

 

In light of recent ​reports​ that the Republican Attorneys General Association encouraged 

supporters to attend the violent events at the Capitol on January 6, 2020, I request the following 

records in possession of the New Hampshire Department of Justice per RSA Chapter 91-A of New 

Hampshire’s Right to Know Law:  

 

Any communications between Attorney General Gordon MacDonald, his office, or 

representatives thereof and the Republican Attorneys General Association (RAGA), the Rule of Law 

Defense Fund, Alabama Attorney General Steve Marshall, or representatives.  This request includes, 

but is not limited to emails to or from address ending with “@republicanags.com,” 

“@alabamaag.gov,” or “@stevemarshall.gop.”  

 

If any records are withheld or redacted, I request that you state the specific legal and factual 

grounds for withholding any documents or portions of documents. Please identify each document 

that falls with scope of this request but is withheld from release.  

 

If requested documents are located in another installation or bureau, I request that you please 

refer this request or any relevant portion of this request to the appropriate installation or bureau.  

 

To the extent that the respondent records are available in electronic format, I would prefer to 

receive the information via email or CD, particularly if providing the information reduces the time 

or expense involved. Otherwise, I will expect to receive the information in paper form.  

 

I am willing to pay all reasonable costs incurred in locating and duplicating these materials. But 

please contact me prior to processing to approve any fees or charges incurred in excess of $20.  

 

https://abovethelaw.com/2021/01/republican-attorneys-general-association-encouraged-supporters-to-attend-wednesdays-action-at-the-capitol/


 

 

 

Thank you for your cooperation with this request. I am willing to discuss ways to make this 

request more manageable to your office.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at 

chairman@nhdp.org​ or at 603-225-6899.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Raymond Buckley  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


